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June 26, 2019 
 
Los Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks  
Attn: Mike Shull, General Manager  
Michael.A.Shull@lacity.org 
 
RAP Commissioners 

rap.commissioners@lacity.org 

Joe Buscaino 
Councilmember, 15th District 

638 S. Beacon Street, Rm 552  

San Pedro, CA 90731 

Mayor Garcetti 

via johanna.rodriguez@lacity.org 

 
Dear Representatives: 
 
Please be advised that at a regularly held public meeting of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council 
Board on June 17, 2019, the Board approved and adopted the following Resolution: 
 

Resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council (CSPNC) opposes permanent fencing 

between the Joan Milke Flores Park, the Fort MacArthur Museum and the Korean Bell; we support 

connectivity and pedestrian access throughout the three areas; we request the City of Los Angeles 

conduct an analysis of impacts to public views, access, enjoyment and open space and present the 

findings to the public and to the CSPNC such that community input will be heard prior to deciding 

on further fencing or obstructions.   

 
Thank you, and please don’t hesitate to contact Noel Gould, Chair of the Coastal SPNC Parks and 
Coastline Committee at (310) 625-1157 if you have any questions in this regard.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Doug Epperhart, President 
On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
 

Doug Epperhart 

President 
 

Dean Pentcheff 

Vice President 
 

Shannon Ross 

Secretary 
 

Louis Dominguez 

Treasurer 
 

 


